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Wow! It's hard to believe that another Lions year is almost over. Time flies when 
one is having fun. 

First off I would like to thank all of our Lions who has made this a successful and 
joyful year for District 2–A1 . To our District staff are clubs officers and most of all 
the frontline Lions who are out there serving our communities every day I would 
like to say good job and well done! 

I'm proud to report the we have had a successful year. Much service was accom-
plished this year in the areas of vision, disaster relief, membership growth and serv-
ing the special and everyday needs of our West Texas communities. 

I'm very proud of the Midland Lions who have stepped up in a time of need to re-
vamp and move the TLERC forward into a new era. I'm also very proud of how our 
district came together to support the communities affected by the wildfires. Over 
$5,000 worth of goods was raised for the victims as well as $1,000 from the Midland 
West Side Lions Club and an additional $3,000 from the Texas Lions Foundation.  

And also I am very proud of our membership growth this year which is (at the time 
of writing) +90. Which breaks down as follows: we started the year with 967 mem-
bers , we added 234 new members and dropped 144 for a total of 90 . The district 
currently has 1,057 members. And new members coming in all the time. Midland 
downtown is currently adding five new members! Through the efforts of PDG 
Keith  Perrine 9 clubs were  removed from  cancellations at the beginning of the 
year. And I, working  with the club officers, was able to  remove  one more from 
cancellation  and added 13 new members  to the club  in the process. MD-2 is +544 
new members which will increase our service exponentially. 

 And I'm also very proud of the everyday service that our clubs have done that does 
not always make the headlines but is just as important is all the other things that 
have been accomplished. 

At this time I would like to take the opportunity to wish our new District Governor 
Lion Carole Ann Brown all the success in the world during her upcoming governor 
year. As well as all the incoming club officers and all Lions. I know together as a 
team we will move District 2-A1 into a successful new Lions year and a successful 
future.  

And once again I would like to thank all of the Lions who have made my year a suc-
cessful and joyful experience!  

Roar! 

http://txlionsdistrict2a1.com/
mailto:Donald_McConnell@outlook.com
mailto:District2a1newsletter@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/TexasLionsDistrict2a1
https://www.facebook.com/TexasLionsDistrict2a1
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Diabetes Awareness 
 

Sandra Freeman 

11425 Mason St. 

Carlsbad, TX 76934 

325-465-8870 

sdrrf@aol.com 

Alert Chairperson 
 

PDG Keith Perrine 

4912 Mariner Terrace 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

325-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

Chaplain 
 

Ralph Reitmyer 

1004 Bagley St 

Llano, TX 78643 

210-632-2990 
 

revrect@aol.com 
 

Directory 
 

2VDG Chris Maxwell 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Cell: 325-665-0127 

Work: 3252354275  
cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com 

District Convention 
 

DG Joel Kuykendall 

And 

1VDG Carole Brown 

 

Global Leadership (GLT) 
 

1VDG Carol Brown 

P.O. Box 623 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

C: 325-340-8652 

carolecb9@gmail.com 

Global Membership (GMT) 

 

PDG Dave Richison 

104 River Ranch Rd 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

Cell: 325-388-2091 
 

 

Daverichison@gmail.com 
 

Global Service Team (GST) 
 

PDG Armando Subia Sr. 
4018 Monty Drive 
Midland TX 79703 
Cell: 432-238-2267 

 

a_subia49@yahoo.com 

PDG Armando and  

Lion Felis Subia  

proudly supports  

DG Joel Kuykendall  

     and his 2020-2021 cabinet      

      PDG Joyce Downie  

            and  Lion Ron       

           proudly supports 

           DG Joel Kuykendall  

   and his 2020-2021 Cabinet 

This is an email from ID T.J.  to our Past Council Chair Scott Evans that was for-
warded to all of us IPDGs.  

“I just wanted to share it with my district cabinet along with my thanks and 
congratulations on a successful Lions year. I was informed by PCC Scott as of 
last night District 2-A1 had a positive membership growth of over 90! Also we 
are no longer in provisional status as we were when started the year. “ 

I am proud of what we have accomplished this year in the area of membership 
growth , 10 clubs were saved from cancellation 9 by PDG Keith and one by myself 
with the assistance of PDG Roy Landry. Also 5 status quo clubs or saved from fi-
nancial suspension 

 Also I'm proud of the service that was accomplished by our district this year espe-
cially in the area of wildfire relief. Disaster visited our district and our Lions rose to 
the challenge, faced it head on and served with distinction.  

Again I want to thank our district cabinet for 2021-2022 for all the hard work and 
support. And to all the Lions of our district as well! Good job and well done! 

ROAR!!! 

Yours in Service  
Lion Joel L. Kuykendall  
PDG 2-A1, 2021-2022 
325-218-2512 
We Serve Around the Clock, Around the World  

 I was pleased to award the District Governor's 
(personal) Appreciation Plaque to Lion Mark Lehm-
berg. Lion Mark was my sponsor and mentor when 
I joined the Lions Club in 2011.  

It was my honor and privilege to present PDG John 

Gammill with the District Governor's Appreciation 
Certificate in recognition of his service on the District 
Council. Also in appreciation for his encouragement 
and support in becoming a District Governor. With-
out PDG John persistent encouragement I never 
would have run for this office.  

It was my privilege to present Lion Will 
McCann with the District Governor's Ap-
preciation Certificate in recognition of his 
efforts to restart the Mason Lions Club's 
weekly meetings after covid.  

mailto:sdrrf@aol.com
mailto:Keith.perrine@hotmail.com
mailto:cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com
mailto:carolecb9@gmail.com
mailto:Daverichison@gmail.com
mailto:a_subia49@yahoo.com
https://www.facebook.com/john.gammill?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVcToBE8y4mwneMTqfm-sEglJczx1o4dfB3ND2G-Hm2bKRie0e9agPze30kONCo0xVjVXcG0lSFSs2JE3yMV9kU8UoV2esaNUxHR1yPWW2zsjWrlNqcg3kj94L6CgVZiVA0kdY69f7PfHF0CehdlhAI6dRr56LAqom5vimm-LfpjFLREcpHK5DI7V4gePWqPGM&__tn__=-%5
https://www.facebook.com/john.gammill?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVcToBE8y4mwneMTqfm-sEglJczx1o4dfB3ND2G-Hm2bKRie0e9agPze30kONCo0xVjVXcG0lSFSs2JE3yMV9kU8UoV2esaNUxHR1yPWW2zsjWrlNqcg3kj94L6CgVZiVA0kdY69f7PfHF0CehdlhAI6dRr56LAqom5vimm-LfpjFLREcpHK5DI7V4gePWqPGM&__tn__=-%5
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LCIF 
 

PDG Dave Richison 

104 River Ranch Rd 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

Cell: 325-388-2091 
 

 

Daverichison@gmail.com 

 

Leader Dog for the Blind 
 

IPDG Glenn Shepard 
1510 F.M 2887 

Ballinger, TX 75821 
Cell: 432-770-1137 

 
Blue.Wave@yahoo.com 

Election Manager 
 

PCC John Hancock 

5238 Beverly Dr 

San Angelo, TX  76904 

Cell:  325-944-8110 

 

Hanc929@gmail.com 

Long Range Planning 

PDG Keith Perrine 

4912 Mariner Terrace 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

325-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor 

Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

H: 432-520-5651 

C: 432-413-3935 
district2a1newsletter@hotmail.com 

 

Parliamentarian 

 

PCC Tom Blase Sr. 

Cell:  325-315-7060 

 

tomblase1@gmail.com 

Tail Twister 

Kathy McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

H: 432-520-5651 

C: 432-638-1070 

Katmc307@aol.com 

 

Centennial Co-

Coordinator 

 

The  

             San Angelo “Dynamic”  

Downtown Lions Club  

DG Joel Kuykendall  

     and his 2020-2021 cabinet      

I, along with PDG Roy Landry, just 
had a great visit with the newly re-
established and revamped Reagan 
County Lions Club in Big Lake. Who 
has just gotten 13 new members. 
This was a club that I just got out of 
cancellation. I forgot to take a club 
meeting photograph. But we got a 
good picture with some of some of 
the Big Lake history in the form of a 
1920s oil pump jack. We had a great 
club meeting and I see a bright fu-
ture for this club, they are really ea-
ger to continue to grow and serve. 
And a big thank you to PDG Roy for 
his assistance in making the initial 
contact with the club so we could 
begin the process of reinstatement.  

Had a good visit with the Coleman 

Evening Lions Club yesterday. We 

had a good discussion about service 

through membership growth. Also 

we had the formal presentation of 

the Texas Lions Foundation and Dis-

trict 2–A1 checks for Fire Relief. 

$3,000 from TLF to be divided 

equally among the fire victims. and 

$1,040 from District 2-A1 

mailto:Daverichison@gmail.com
mailto:Blue.Wave@yahoo.com
mailto:Keith.perrine@hotmail.com
mailto:district2a1newsletter@hotmail.com
mailto:Katmc307@aol.com
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Lions Camp Director 

(West) 

Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

432-520-5651 

432-413-3935 

Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

Lions Camp Director 

(East) 
 

John Gammel 

P.O. Box 242 

Mason, TX  
 

830-733-2893 

TLERC 
 

1VDG Carol Brown 

P.O. Box 623 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

C: 325-340-8652 
 

carolecb9@gmail.com 

Texas Lions Foundation 

PDG Keith Perrine 

4912 Mariner Terrace 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

325-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

District Information 

Texhnology 

Wynn Alston 

1354 Tres Rios Drive 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

325-651-4102 

kwalston@verizon.net 

Vision Screening Director 
 

Robert Peterson 

226 FM 419 

Sweetwater, TX  79556 

Home:  325-235-5892 
 

Robertperterson1953@yahoo.com 

Youth Exchange 
 

Mark Singh 

Midland, TX 79707 

Home:  432-694-0147 
 

mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

International President 

Douglas X Alexander 

Proudly Supports 

District 2-A1 Governor 

               Joel Kuykendall and his 2020-2021 Cabinet 

State Convention 2022 

PDG Keith Perrine was 
awarded the International 
President's medal for his 
outstanding service to  Dis-
trict 2-A1. In recognition 
for his service to the Dis-
trict, particularly in restor-
ing 9 clubs from    cancella-
tion. Congratulations PDG 
Keith! 

Thank you Texas 
PDG Vince Rosen, 
better known as Santa 
for pulling my "elect 
ribbon". It was an 
emotional time for 
me missing my late 
husband Mark! Santa 
is stepping up again 
as District Governor!  

mailto:carolecb9@gmail.com
mailto:Keith.perrine@hotmail.com
mailto:kwalston@verizon.net


DG 

 

Joel Kuykendall 

PO Box 102 

Pontotoc, TX 76869 

Cell: 409-392-4328 

Southwest-

elion2011@gmail.com 

1st VDG 

 

Carol Brown 

P.O. Box 623  

San Angelo, TX 76901 

C: 325-340-8652 

 

carolecb9@gmail.com 

2nd VDG 

 

Chris Maxwell 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Home 325-665-0127 

 
cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

 

Donna Dugger 

1908 Nolan 
Big Spring, TX 79720 

Cell: 432-466-1497 
 

Donna_d7075@att.net 
 

District 2-A1 Treasurer 

 

Nancy High 

PO Box 543 

Sweetwater TX 79556 

Cell: 325-236-5460 
 

nncyhigh@yahoo.com 
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The Midland Tall City Lions Club 

Proudly Supports 

District 2-A1 Governor 

Joel Kuyendall and 

his 2021-2022 Cabinet 

Club News 

Big Spring 

Centennial 

Participated 

in the Rodeo 

Parade 

Installation of  New Officers 

46 units of Oatmeal 
donated to Keepers of 
Hope 

Concho Pearl Lions Club  

Big Spring Centennial Lions Club 

mailto:Southwestelion2011@gmail.com
mailto:Southwestelion2011@gmail.com
mailto:carolecb9@gmail.com
mailto:cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com
mailto:Donna_d7075@att.net
mailto:nncyhigh@yahoo.com


Zone 1 Chairperson 

 

Felis Subia 

4018 Monty Dr 

Midland TX 79703 

Cell: 432-238-3452 
 

 

felissubia@yahoo.com 

Zone 2 Chairperson 

 

Marianne Stevenson 

3573 CR 133 

Colorado City TX 79512 

Cell: 509-991-6776 

 

 

Mcs4446@yahoo.com 

Zone 3 Chairperson 

 

Larry Melton 

Box 84 

Ballinger, Tx 76821 

Home: 325-365-3296 

 

 

LMLT5@yahoo.com 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

 

PDG Dave Richison 

104 River Ranch Rd 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

Cell 325-388-2091 

 
 

Daverichison@gmail.com 

Zone 5 Chairperson 
 

 
IPDG Glenn Shepard 

1510 F.M 2887 
Ballinger, TX 75821 
Cell: 432-770-1137 

 
 
 

 
Blue.Wave@yahoo.com 

Zone 6 Chairperson 

 

Lion Theresa Cain 

625 Rio Concho, Unit 6 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

Home: 325-234-2913 
 

 

tkc13dolphins@yahoo.com 
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           Midland   

               West Side Lions Club 
             

           Home Club of                                                                   

PDG Armando Subia              

Proudly Supports  

The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 

         Midland   

               West Side Lions Club 
                         

             Home Club of                                                                             

  PDG Bob Edwards  

Proudly Supports  

The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 

New Members!  L to R: Lion Leroy Wegner (sponsor), Rick Westfall 
(new member), Sabrina Wegner (new member), PDG Armando Subia 
(presiding Lion), and Doug Lunsford (new member) 

Club News Continued 

San Angelo Downtown holds Installation & 
Awards Banquet, and on behalf of (outgoing) 
Boss Lion Keith Perrine, we thank everyone 
for their continued support. Now, with 
(incoming) Boss Lion Theresa Cain, we’re 
more than excited to continue to fulfill our 
motto of “We Serve”. Here’s to a dynamic 
new year of Lionism 2022-2023!  

San Angelo Downtown  

East Angelo Lions Club had 
our 2A1 District Governor Joel 
Kuykendall come to our club 
and present PDG Roy Landry 
an award of appreciation for 
being his Lions Administrator. 
Well deserved Sir!  

Midland Downtown Lions Club 
East Angelo Lions Club 

mailto:felissubia@yahoo.com
mailto:Mcs4446@yahoo.com
mailto:LMLT5@yahoo.com
mailto:Daverichison@gmail.com
mailto:Blue.Wave@yahoo.com
mailto:tkc13dolphins@yahoo.com


Thank you from 1st VDG Carol Anne Brown for Lions University 

  I would like to start by thanking each and every one of you for coming to San Angelo for our District Conven-
tion.  Thank you District Governor Joel Kurkendall for everything you did to help the fire victims in our dis-
trict.  As we continue with this drought, we are aware of the fires in the Mason county area at this time, and pray 
nobody is hurt.  As I am finalizing our Council and getting the calendar for the 2022-2023 year starting July 1st, I 
ask for your prayers for Rain, to relieve the drought in our district, Lions Health to stop the Covid so we may 
Serve, Guidance in our Lions Clubs that we may know who and how to Serve, and Peace in our world from War, 
Hate, and Conflict....Texas Lions Legacy is We Serve Together...DGE  Carole Anne Brown 

Texas Lions Camp Construction Update 

Lions University  
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Bunk House 1 

Bunk House 2 Eagle Trail Project 
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BOTTLE CAPS ANYONE? 
 
There is a program growing for collecting plastic bottle caps/lids (NO containers or bottles).  
 
It DID NOT begin in San Angelo at our Charities Building but we have become the collection site for them. 
So supposedly for every 1000 bottle caps/lids we collect and send to Mexico 1 child receives a cancer treat-
ment. The bottle caps/lids are then sent to a plant in Mexico where they make toys out of them.  
 
This is not a scam as we have been participating in this effort for quite some time now. 
 
This is what Lions do, WE SERVE, whenever and wherever possible for whatever cause benefits others. 
 
We are asking anyone who donates those bottle caps/lids to please make sure they are in boxes. If they can 
be put in sealed plastic bags BEFORE they are put in the boxes even better.  
 
That way while in transient to Mexico they cannot spill out all over the highway as they are going down the 
road. 
 
Right now our warehouse is full of the bottle caps and we are waiting for the person who comes and picks 
them up for transport to come and get them.  
 
This is more than a pickup load and needs to be soon as we are running out of space fast. On Saturday even-
ing, May 21, 2022, a trailer full was unloaded outside our back door when no one was there.  
During a meeting the following Monday night we realized they were there and covered them with a tarp be-
fore the rain hit that night. We were fortunate enough to get them in the building and in dry boxes on Tues-
day before the storm hit on Tuesday evening. 
 
If donating and putting them in our drop box please also make sure they are in a sealed bag so they do not 
spill.  
 
Ever had to pick up 100's of bottle caps off the floor. 
 
THANK YOU 
Lion Sandra Freeman 
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Please help support the District Governor Team, District 2-A1, and a chance to give your club 

some exposure by advertising in the 2022-2023 District publications (Website and Newsletter). 

We need your support more than ever! 

The District needs your support for 2022-2023.   

Please mail or email this information to the following 

Lion Nancy High 

P.O. Box 545 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Email: nncyhigh@yahoo.com 

Cell Ph: 325-236-5460 

mailto:NNCYhigh@yahoo.com


 
 
 
 
 

Date:   January 31, 2022                                                                                   Contact:  Milton L. Dare, FACHE  
            Director of Development & Major Gift 

830-896-8500 

 
James Avery Artisan Jewelry offers $50,000 Challenge  
in support of Children with Special Medical Conditions  

Named Title Sponsor for 29th Annual Harry Wickersham Golf Tournament 
 

Kerrville, Texas - James Avery Artisan Jewelry has issued a $50,000 challenge-matching grant to Texas Lions 
Camp in support of children with special medical conditions attending Summer Camp 2022. Every gift desig-
nated for the 29th Annual Harry Wickersham Golf Tournament will be matched dollar for dollar up to $50,000. 
With this challenge, the company has also been named the Title Sponsor for the 2022 Golf tournament. 
 
“Texas Lions Camp is very excited that James Avery Artisan Jewelry is partnering with our organization in 
2021-2022 and investing in our mission by offering this incredible challenge opportunity, said President & 
CEO of TLC, Stephen S. Mabry. 
 
James Avery’s Chief Executive Officer John McCullough stated, “Just as we forge silver and gold to make 
jewelry, we are FORGING HOPE through our support of nonprofit organizations in communities where we 
live and work. We are proud to partner with the Texas Lions Camp in their mission to provide a unique sum-
mer camp experience for these amazing children and their families.” 
 
Mabry added, “Since 1949, the Lions of Texas and TLC have introduced over 80,000 children to the ‘CAN 
DO’ philosophy and encouraged them to reach for new horizons and celebrate exciting, first-time experiences. 
The support of family, friends, and neighbors allows us to help some of the most amazing children share in the 
best summers of their lives.” 
 
About James Avery Artisan Jewelry  

James Avery is a vertically integrated, family-owned company located in the heart of the Texas Hill Country. 

We offer finely crafted jewelry designs for men and women in sterling silver, 14K and 18K gold, bronze and 

gemstones. James Avery jewelry is designed and crafted by our own skilled artisans in Kerrville, Comfort and 

Hondo, Texas using the finest materials sourced worldwide. We are a multi-channel retailer with over 100 

James Avery stores in four states. Our jewelry is also available at JamesAvery.com, more than 220 Dillard’s 

locations and Dillards.com. You can also find our designs at airport stores in Austin, Houston and Nashville, 

as well as select Army and Air Force Exchange Service (AAFES) locations. 

About Texas Lions Camp, Inc.- Texas Lions Camp, Inc., provides, without charge, a camp for children with 
special medical conditions from the State of Texas, regardless of race, religion, or national origin.  
The organization was chartered as a Texas, nonprofit corporation on April-May 4, 1949, by the Lions Clubs of 
Texas and is recognized under section 501 (c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Service Code. The Camp is accredit-
ed by the American Camp Association and is licensed by the Texas Department of State Health Services. In 
addition, the organization is recognized with a Four-Star rating from Charity Navigator and as a Platinum-level 
participant on GuideStar so donors may give with confidence when furthering the mission of TLC. 
 
Those who are interested in learning more about and/or contributing to the work of Texas Lions Camp are in-
vited to visit www.lionscamp.com or by emailing Milton L. Dare at milton.dare@texaslions.camp.   If pre-
ferred, you may also call 830-896-8500 for more information. 
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http://www.lionscamp.com
mailto:milton.dare@texaslions.camp


A Note from your Texas Lions Camp Elected Director 

 

Our Texas Lions Camp will have it’s  75th Anniversary in 2024.  It will be incredi-

ble celebration.    

As we enter a diverse and different new world, we need to continue to look at ways 
to help, support and serve the disabled youth of Texas and their families.  For us as 
Lions, one of  the best ways to help them is by supporting our Texas Lions Camp, 
both physically and financially support.   

 

Most of you have already heard about the Sign Up! Step Up! Catch Up! Campaign. 
This initiative is to promote our Texas Lions Camp Century Club membership. With 
your help it will allow our camp to raise over $500,000 over the next 3 years. 

 

I ask that you as a Lion:   

Sign Up:  Not a Century Club Member? For as little as $10 a month you can make a 
difference.  

Step Up:  Already a member? Consider increasing your monthly donation to the next 
level. 

Catch up:  Were you a member or a member that needs to catch up?  We need you 
back.  

 

Join Lion Kathy, myself, and other Texas Lions as we work together to support our 
Texas Lions Camp.   

 

Lion Donald McConnell 
Texas Lions Camp 
Elected Director 
 
 
 
Sign Up! Step Up! Catch Up! Campaign info - page 12 
 
Century Club enrolment form  - page 13  
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